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Greeting by Agnieszka Kudelka 
 
KARTA 
 

My name is Agnieszka Kudelka and I represent the Polish NGO named KARTA from 
Warschau. We have undertaken in 2016 a project about the KZ Katzbach, consisting 
of two publications, one in Polish, one in German,  about the remembrance for the KZ 
Katzbach, and then two panel discussions, one in Warsaw and one in Frankfurt. We 
took special note, because the majority of the victims of the camp were from the 
Warsaw insurrection.  We therefore are very pleased, that the civil engagement for a 
memorial and educational site,  that long had resembled a „tilting of wind mills“ , has 
been successful. 

We gratulate the City of Frankfurt for this important step. We conceive it not as an 
increase for the local memorial and educational landscape, but especially that this 
site will have a particular place in the city. We wish for the „Geschichtsort 
Adlerwerke“, that its participative political education strengthens the fundamental 
values and convictions of a democratic society strongly and for a long time. 

 
 


